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	MINUTES

	Chair
	Bryn Morris (OBM)

	Present
	Marc Albano (MA), Nicola East (NE), John Fell (JF), Emma Hardy (EH), Bernarde Hyde (BH), Peter Luther (PL), Richard Murphy (RM), Richard Stock (RS), Jane Wright (JW)

	Secretary
	Clare Hornsby (CH)

	
	

	

	1 Apologies

	Noted
	Jo Andrews (JA), Zoe Manning (ZM), Tracy Robinson (TR), Sonia Virdee (SV)
	142/14

	

	2 Minutes of the last meeting, 13 March 2014 (PCG/14/37) 

	Approved
	The minutes from 13 March 2014 as a correct record of the last meeting.  
	143/14

	

	3 Matters arising from the minutes (PCG/14/38)
	

	Noted
	The matters arising from the March meeting of PCG were approved as correct, and progress was noted. 
	144/14

	
	A candidate with strong project management skills and experience had been appointed to the role of Deputy Director of Strategic Planning and Change and would take up the position in July 2014. The Deputy Director would replace the former Head of Strategic Projects and Change as a member of PCG. 
	145/14

	

	4 SUMS activity 2013-14 

	a) An update on the 2013-14 programme of SUMS activity (PCG/14/39)
	

	Noted
	The schedule of activity had progressed well. Further updates in relation to the review of the shape and structure of the academic year; the review of student placements; the review of MIS systems viability; and the review of management information would be made available for consideration at the July meeting of PCG.  
	146/14

	
	Members of PCG were invited to consider processes, structures and systems that could benefit from a SUMS review or consultancy during 2014-15, in advance of a discussion at the group’s July meeting. A presentation by SUMS on work undertaken on behalf of other Higher Education Institution’s (HEIs) would be interesting and could help inform the development of a draft programme of activity for 2014-15 in advance of the September meeting of PCG. 
	147/14

	
	The mitigation of single points of failure had been considered on a section by section basis through the annual professional services planning process and therefore it was suggested that the allocation of 2.5 days of SUMS time be reallocated. 
	148/14

	
	The reallocation of available resource to support the Edge Hotel School, a partner organisation not eligible for SUMS membership, was recognised as an approach that could benefit both the Hotel School and the University. 
	149/14

	Agreed
	A presentation on SUMS activity at other Higher Education Institutions should be provided. 

Action: BH
	150/14

	
	

	b) SUMS review of the shape of the academic year: draft terms of reference (PCG/14/40)
	

	Noted
	The review would look at the timing and structure of the 30 week undergraduate academic year. Feedback and insight from other HEI’s who had already considered and/or implemented changes in this area would be considered as part of the review, alongside examples of best and common practice within the sector. 
	151/14

	Agreed
	That the terms of reference be endorsed. 
	152/14

	
	

	c) Findings from the SUMS review of ISS financial management, purchasing and deployment (PCG/14/41)
	

	Noted
	The SUMS review concluded that although nothing was fundamentally broken, there were concerns regarding the lack of technical support, and multiple input and sources of data, which could result in confusion and reduced efficiency. 
	153/14

	
	Although the design principles had been agreed, it was not yet known how the recommendations would be implemented. It was suggested that additional SUMS resource to support the implementation of recommendations would be valuable.
	154/14

	
	There were many links between this project and work being undertaken in relation to Agresso. Procurement would need to be involved in any ongoing review work and the implementation process, to ensure purchase to pay was embedded across the University.
	155/14

	Agreed
	The additional SUMS consultancy required to support the implementation of recommendations should be quantified. 

Action: RM 
	156/14

	
	Design principles which reference Agresso should be strengthened.

Action: RM 
	157/14

	
	An implementation action plan should be submitted to the September meeting of PCG.

Action: RM
	158/14

	

	5 Professional Services Review closure report (PCG/14/42)

	Noted
	The closure report was very detailed and it was evident that significant progress had been made. Actions with an amber status would be progressed as business as usual activities. 
	159/14

	Agreed
	The closure of the Professional Services Review.
	160/14

	

	6 Progress report on the Strategic Projects Portfolio (SPP) (PCG/14/43)
	

	
	1402 - Cashless catering
	

	Noted
	The full project proposal had been considered at the May meeting of CBSSG. The group identified a number of operational and student support issues and therefore felt unable to endorse the implementation of the project. Detailed feedback was remitted to the Project Manager for consideration; it was agreed that any revisions to the project proposal would be considered electronically to enable the smooth flow of committee business. 
	161/14

	
	The Cashless Catering project Steering Group recognised that in its current format the project would not deliver the anticipated or necessary benefits. It was subsequently confirmed that the project would not be progressed. 
	162/14

	
	PCG concurred with the views of the Steering Group, noting that it would not deliver a significantly better student experience or act as a driver for recruitment, and it was likely that the payment technology would quickly become outdated. Opportunities to work with banks and partner organisations to introduce alternative payment methods would be considered in future.
	163/14

	Agreed
	The installation of electronic payment equipment in all campus retail outlets should be explored.

Action: MA
	164/14

	
	The project status should be amended to ‘cancelled’.
Action: CH
	165/14

	
	1405 - Essex Sport website
	

	Noted
	A revised project mandate for the development of the Essex Sport website would not be submitted to PCG for consideration. This work would be taken forward by WEDM as a business as usual activity in line with PCG’s earlier recommendation [PCG.M.14/57-58]. 
	166/14

	Agreed
	The status of project 1405 should be amended to ‘cancelled’.  

Action: CH
	167/14

	
	1273 - Occupational Health IT system
	

	Noted
	The project was approved by PCG in March 2014, subject to the purchase and installation of the software being funded HHS.
	168/14

	
	It would not be possible to draw the financial resources from the 2013-14 HHS budget as this had already been allocated to support the current cohort of students. Without the new Occupational Health system, HHS would not be able to provide the necessary services to new and existing students in 2014-15.
	169/14

	Agreed
	An appropriate financial solution should be identified to enable the purchase and installation of the Occupational Health system in advance of the new academic year.

Action: MA/ Alex Seabrook (AS)
	170/14

	
	An update on mandated projects 
	

	Noted
	The Direct Admissions project (1250) had been mandated in July 2013. A full project proposal would be submitted to the June meeting of CBSSG for consideration for referral to the July meeting of PCG. 
	171/14

	
	The Electronic Applicant File and Agent Services project (1246) and the Admissions Management Information project (1248) were mandated in July 2013. It was thought that SharePoint 2013 had the potential to support these processes and projects, but this would only be known once the SharePoint upgrade had been embedded. It was unlikely that full project proposals would be developed for projects 1246 and 1248.
	172/14

	
	Responsibility for the delivery of the Scholarships and Bursary Services project (1254) had shifted from CER to the Academic Section. The future of the project would be considered and an update provided at the July meeting of PCG.
	173/14

	
	A full project proposal for the Higher Education Achievement Report (HEAR) would be submitted to the July meeting of PCG for consideration for approval. 
	174/14

	Agreed
	A full project proposal for the Direct Admissions project should be submitted to CBSSG and PCG.

Action: NE
	175/14

	
	An update on the progression of projects 1246 and 1248 should be provided for PCG’s information and approval.

Action: NE
	176/14

	
	An update on the progression of project 1254 should be provided for PCG’s information and approval. 

Action: RS
	177/14

	
	Project progress reports
	

	Noted
	The overall progress of projects 1217, 1229, 1247, 1265, 1268, 1269 and 1282 was noted as green or amber-green.    
	178/14

	
	1215 – Agresso upgrade/ tuition fee budgeting

Although the overall project status was amber-red, it would be possible to scrutinise tuition fee budgets at a granular level from 1 August 2014. This would be delivered independently of the Agresso upgrade which required additional consultancy in order to bring the system up to a level where it would be supported by the software provider.
	179/14

	
	1216 – iHR phase two

The pilot allowing staff to book annual leave online had been suspended in response to negative user feedback. A number of revisions had already been made to the system which was expected to be available to all Professional Services staff by September 2014. The project was approximately 2.5 months behind schedule and was expected to be completed in April 2015.  
	180/14

	
	The HR organiser phase of the project had not been effected by the delay. Preparatory work for the Learning and Development module would be undertaken over the summer period, but it was not clear how the overall programme would be affected. 
	181/14

	
	1219 – Corporate SharePoint upgrade

Project progress was noted. There was a high level of confidence that the project would be completed in June 2014. CBSSG would continue to receive monthly progress reports until the project’s completion. 
	182/14

	
	1282 – Start Your Journey: skills resourcing for applicants to Essex

The project was originally scheduled for completion in April 2014 but was approximately a month behind schedule. Start Your Journey would be available to UK students from 21 May, with first line user support provided by CER and technical support provided by the Learning Technology Team. A decision would be made as to whether the resource would be made available to EU and international students, as part of the project evaluation process.  
	183/14

	
	It was important to manage the expectations of students and to ensure that similar resources were provided by departments for all degree schemes. This issue would be addressed as part of a project to deliver a step change in institutional capacity for Technology Enhanced Learning (TEL), and in institutional TEL practice. 
	184/14

	Agreed
	A revised timetable for the iHR project should be submitted to CBSSG and PCG for consideration for approval. 

Action: MA/ Donna Scott (DS)
	185/14

	
	That the revised completion dates for projects 1216, 1219, 1229, 1265 and 1282 be approved. 
	186/14

	
	

	7 Requests for project mandate 
	

	a) The criteria for determining a projects priority ranking (PCG/14/44)
	

	Noted
	The criteria for determining a project’s priority ranking was noted.
	187/14

	b) Student Projections Information (SPI) (PCG/14/45)
	

	Noted
	If mandated and approved for implementation, the SPI project would be delivered in conjunction with the Combined Data Repository and Reporting Service (CDRRS) project, and would dovetail with the Agresso and Business Intelligence Design Studio (BIDS) projects, helping to improve practice across the organisation. 
	188/14

	Agreed
	That the project be mandated with a 2-2 priority ranking.
	189/14

	

	8 Projects for approval for implementation

	a) Making Electronic Feedback Effective II (MEFE) (PCG/14/46)
	

	Noted
	The project was mandated in March 2014 with a 3-3 priority ranking. The software developer’s contract had subsequently been extended for a further year which mitigated the major risk associated with MEFE I and meant that the necessary resources were available internally to support the delivery of MEFE II.  
	190/14

	
	The required financial resource had been built into the budget proposal for 2014-15 which was still subject to Council approval. 
	191/14

	Agreed
	That the project be approved for implementation subject to the availability of the necessary financial resource. 
	192/14

	

	9 Forthcoming projects

	Noted
	The University’s Capital Planning Group (CPG) had received budgetary proposals for a number of projects that would support teaching, learning and research at the University. A number of other projects such as the reinstallation of Agresso, CDRRS and the web presence projects had also been considered by CPG. The responsibility for monitoring systems based projects funded from the capital budget would likely rest with PCG.   
	193/14

	
	A full proposal for the CV Builder project would be submitted to the next meeting of ASSG for referral to the July meeting of PCG. 
	194/14

	

	10 Any Other Business

	Noted
	ISS would not have a contingency budget to fund mid-year projects from 2014-15. It was agreed that as a result of the annual planning process, the requirement for an unallocated budget had reduced significantly.  
	195/14

	
	The Information Supporting Strategy would be circulated to members of PCG as part of the consultation process. 
	196/14

	
	

	11 Date of Next Meeting
	

	Noted
	10 July 2014, 2pm to 4pm in the Vice-Chancellors Boardroom.
	197/14

	
	
	


Clare Hornsby
Project Officer

Strategic Planning and Change Section

June 2014
